
VIRGINIA FEDERATION OF MUSIC CLUBS 

Virtual Meeting Organized by Jennifer Griffin, NFMC 

SEPTEMBER 25, 2021 FALL MEETING 

The meeting was called to order by President Dr. Cheryl Davis at 8:30 a.m. 

Prayer: Kathryn Peters 

Introduction of Executive Committee 

a. 1st Vice President  Kathryn Peters 
b. 2nd Vice President Judy Barger Edgell 
c. 3rd Vice President Lisa Thomas 
d. Treasurer  Lana Bailey 
e. Assistant Treasurer Zuill Bailey 
f. Recording Secretary  Elizabeth Kennedy 
g. Corresponding Secretary Elin Havrilla 
h. Past President  Sandra Anderson, Marcia Chaplin, Jean Frazier, Dr. Elaine Brady 
i. District I Director Judy Barger Edgell 

District II Director Cynthia Elmore 
District III Director Nancy Turner 

j. Finance Chair  Wendell Anderson 

ROLL CALL: Present were: 

Sandra Anderson, Past President 

Wendell Anderson, Finance Chair 

Lana Bailey, Treasurer 

Dr. Elaine Brady, Past President and VFMC Editor 

Judy Caudill, Insignia Chair 

Jane Cole, Senior Club Display & Thinking of you Chair 

Dr. Cheryl Davis, VFMC President 

Judy Barger Edgell, 2nd Vice President 

Cynthia Elmore, District II Director 

Elin Havrilla, Corresponding Secretary 

Elizabeth Kennedy, Recording Secretary 

Pam Kelly Peddy, Senior Club Yearbook Chair 

Kathryn Peters, 1st Vice President, VFMC Chaplain 

Mary Kay Plath American Music Chair 



Cynthia Steinbach, Visually Impaired Awards Chair 

Susan Tury, Nancy Hoback Milne Citation Award Chair 

Bonnie White 

Rebecca Whitson 

MINUTES FROM JUNE 16 MINUTES APPROVED – Lana Bailey made a motion to accept as read Kathryn 
Peters 2nd the motion  

OFFICER REPORTS: 

Editor – All Website changes should be sent to Dr. Elaine Brady 

Treasurer: Lana Bailey  

1. We are operating under our new budget and made investment changes to Edward Jones 
2. Club Dues statements can be found on VFMC website 

By Laws & Rules Chair: Lana Bailey proposed a Standing Rule: 

"Maintain financial and secretarial files for seven years to comply with IRS requirements.” 
Lana Bailey made the motion, Judy Edgell 2nd the Motion  
 
COMMITTEE REPORTS: 
Pam Kelly Peddy: Yearbooks should be sent to our chair – some have already been received. 
Dr. Cheryl Davis: Together We Sing Books are available 
Brenda Hayth: Sacred Music Club Reports pianist of 50yrs. Recognized 

Dr. Elaine Brady: PPA Senior Club Presidents to support funds for Young Artist Competitions, 
monetary award and provide performance opportunities for 2yrs. All clubs can be chartered and 
help contribute to the State. $2.00 per qualifying member ($1.00 goes to state, $1.00 goes to 
national) Due by May 1st 

Nathalie Steinbach: Jr. Composer Report has received 58 entries, 8 South Eastern Region, 1 to 
National Due by January 1st 

Judy Caudill: Insignia, we have a lot of merchandise available for purchase to promote VFMC 

DISTRICT REPORTS: 

District I Director Judy Barger Edgell 

1. District I Fall Meeting will be held on October 23rd at 10:30 at Rural Retreat United Methodist 
Church.  

2. We are Celebrating 100th Anniversary on April 28-30 at Holiday Inn in Roanoke, VA. High 
Tea will be on Thursday afternoon at the Hotel Roanoke where it all began in 1920. All 3 
Districts will combine to present this convention.  

District II Director Cynthia Elmore 



1. District II Fall Meeting will be held on Thursday, October 28th on Zoom at 10:30 a.m. Dr. 
Robert Shuffett, President Woodbridge Music Club will host the meeting 

2. Convention Responsibility Decorations for Friday Night Banquet 
3. South East Region Convention is in Greensboro July 8-9 

District III Director Nancy Turner, Represented by Pam Kelly Peddy 

1. District III Fall Meeting will be held on Saturday, October 30th at St. Luke Evangelical 
Lutheran Church in Richmond, Richmond Music Study Club will be hosting the meeting. 

CLUB PRESIDENT REPORTS: 

Rebecca Whitson, President of Scherzo Music Club: 32 Members October – Daniel W. Booth, 
hidden treasures, November- Cabaret of Community Music, December – Community Singing, 
January – Founders Day, April – St. Matthew Passion, May Scholarship Student Violinist 

Pam  Kelly Preddy for Rebecca Padrick, President of Portsmouth Music Club: September - 1st 
meeting live in person getting to know you meeting, October – Flute Chamber Music, November 
– Parade of American Music, December Tidewater Concert Brass, January – Rose Fay Thomas 
Founders Day, February – Opera, March-Ireland Music, May Scholarship Winners 

Elizabeth Kennedy, President Rappahannock Music Society: Met in September on Zoom – 
Welcome back to RMS, October – For Boys Only Recital, November – Jazz, Rags, & Blues 
Festival at UMW, December – Luncheon, January – More The Merrier ensemble recital, March- 
Sonata/Sonatina Festival at UMW, April – Scholarship Competition & Gold Cup Recital, May – 
National Music Week Recital and Luncheon 

There is a possibility that we will be establishing a new Senior Club in Northern Neck 

Thoroughgood Music Club has chosen to disband due to stresses from the Covid situation.  

ANNOUNCEMENT: 

Lana Bailey, our National Guest for VFMC 100th Anniversary will be Debra Freeman 

CLOSING PRAYER: Kathryn Peters, Chaplain 

MEETING ADJOURNED at 9:30 a.m. by Dr. Cheryl Davis 

Elizabeth Kennedy, Recording Secretary 

 


